
It is with great sadness that we report the recent death of Patricia Barrett.

Patricia was a well known figure in the community and, we believe, a founder member of SGRA. Our 
records going back to 1985/1986 show Patricia was an active member at that time. She also volunteered 
as a Street Representative until her health began to fail.

We offer our sincere condolences to her family and many friends.

A walk organised by Matthew Curtis, Community Development Officer, LBH took place on 26 September 
with local Councillors, Officers from LBH & Hounslow Highways and residents in attendance.

The purpose of the walk was to:

1 seek remedies to problems associated with the underpass from 
Osterley Station

2 discuss opportunities to improve the area in Spencer Road 
known as The Green 

3 identify sites for tree planting.

1. Whilst the removal of graffiti is promptly achieved it is not a long 
term solution. Suggestions ranging from the commissioning of 
panels depicting scenes with local association, ‘wrapping’ the 
surfaces and/or engaging with local graffiti artists were discussed 

Rough sleepers have been removed following referral to support services 
and cleansing undertaken.

2. Hounslow Highways have agreed to fund the cost and installation of bird and bat boxes together with 
purchase of bulbs (to be planted by residents). 

3.Two more trees will be planted along Spencer Road between lampposts L/012 and L/013.

We are particularly keen to identify further sites for trees 
in the area perhaps were trees have been lost in the 
past and empty tree pits remain. 

If you are interested in assisting with any of these 
projects please contact us at:
admin@sgra-isleworth.org.
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You have received this newsletter as a member/former member of Spring Grove Residents’ 
Association. Should you no longer wish to receive this please contact any member of the committee.

PATRICIA BARRETT 

Monthly Committee Meetings are usually held on the third Wednesday of the month at the Milford Arms 
starting at 8 pm. All members are welcome to join us to observe, contribute, raise issues or just to 
socialise. We look forward to seeing you there.

MEETINGS
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The free 30 minutes Stop and Shop scheme was designed to encourage more shoppers to visit local 
shopping parades by providing 30 minutes free parking. 

The council decided to transition to cashless parking in 2016 requiring all parking, including free parking 
sessions, should to be booked or paid for using the Pay by Phone service. 

It is appreciated that some residents do not have a mobile phone or are unable to use the Pay by Phone 
digital application to register vehicles for the free parking session.

In advance of a permanent solution residents using the parade are advised to add their vehicle to 
an exemptions list, so that their use of the 30 minute free parking session, is 
covered. 

To join the exemption list call 0208 290 8301 (option 7). 

You will need to supply your vehicle registration number and contact 
details. The vehicle details will be added to an electronic exemption list 
for approximately three months, this will allow parking at locations where 
30 minute free parking is offered. 

Unless a permanent remedy is in place by the end date of this interim 
solution, the exemption scheme will be automatically extended for 
another three months. 

Customers must still adhere to the parking restrictions in place, for example 
the no return period. If people want to park for longer than 30 minutes, they 
must pay for their parking session using Pay by Phone facilities. 

Civil enforcement officers will continue to patrol the area and undertake enforcement as necessary. 

Stop and Shop Parking at Thornbury Road 

 PLANNING MATTERS AS AT 18TH SEPTEMBER 2022
Hounslow Central
Applications
None

Decisions
94 Worton Way
Certificate of Lawfulness for the erection of a hip 
to gable with enlargement of existing rear roof 
extension and three front roof windows to the 
house. 
GRANTED (FULL PLANNING PERMISSION 
NOT REQUIRED) 21/07/2022 

Appeals
116 The Drive
Erection of a single storey rear extension to the 
house. 
REFUSED PLANNING PERMISSION 09/05/2022  
APPEAL LODGED 18/07/2022

Osterley & Spring Grove
Applications 
176 Spring Grove Road (PA/2022/2652)
Ground floor rear extension 6.00 metres deep, 
maximum height of 3.00 metres, 2.70 metres high 
to the eaves. 

Decisions
24 Burlington Road 
Certificate of lawfulness for the proposed erection 
of a single storey detached outbuilding in the rear 
end of the garden to the house. 
GRANTED (FULL PLANNING PERMISSION 
NOT REQUIRED) 26/08/2022 

176 Spring Grove Road (PA/2022/2036)
Ground floor rear extension 6.00 metres deep, 
maximum height 2.70 metres, 2.40 metres high to 
the eaves. 
PRIOR APPROVAL DOES NOT COMPLY 
21/07/2022 

176 Spring Grove Road (PA/2022/2652)
Ground floor rear extension 6.00 metres deep, 
maximum height of 3.00 metres, 2.70 metres high 
to the eaves. 
PRIOR APPROVAL IS NOT REQUIRED 
15/09/2022


